

August 2021

Dear Parents/Guardian,

We are pleased to announce that the school is planning to start the new academic year with all classes physically on campus. Classes will start physically on campus as per the 2021-2022 school calendar.

Special permission will be required for families who opt to temporarily continue with online classes. This is not recommended, however, and approval for online attendance will be required from the school administration. Approval will be given under special circumstances only. Please note that online classes for approved students will be available for a limited time only, as the school is phasing out all online classes.

As was done with the Term 3 final exams, all examinations must be taken physically in school. There will be no online exams available, even for those students who have permission to attend online classes.

Please take note of the following important points:

- The uniform shop is open weekdays from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. (and Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.). To avoid long lines and waiting times, it is recommended for parents to buy their children's uniforms starting this week.
- All payments for Term 1 should be settled before September 1<sup>st</sup>. The school accountant is available weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. (and Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.). To avoid long lines and waiting times, it is recommended that parents settle their accounts starting this week.
- A letter will be sent to inform parents and students when the E-books will be ready for download. Please make sure that your child has the tablet ready soon so that downloading can be done as soon as the books are available.

Tablet Specifications	
SPECIFICATIONS	RECOMMENDED
Operating System	Android™ Version 10.0 or above
Internal Storage	32 GB or above
Processor	8 Core or above
CPU Frequency	1.6 GHz or above
Memory (RAM)	2 GB or above
Screen Size (diagonal)	10.1 inches or above
Resolution	1920 x 1080 or above
SD Card Supported	Required
Stylus	Preferred

Your child's education is of utmost importance to us. We are looking forward to the new academic year

Warm regards

Warm regards

School Administration



حضرة الآباء وأولياء أمور طلابنا الأعزاء

يسرّنا إعلامكم أنّنا نقوم بالتّحضير لبدء العام الدّراسيّ الجديد وذلك حضوريًا، لا عن بُعد، لكافة الصّفوف. وستفتح مدرستنا أبوابها، رسميًا، وفقًا للتّقويم المُعَدّ للعام القادم ٢٠٢١-٢٠٢

لذلك من واجب أيّة أسرة راغبة باستمراريّة التّدريس عن بُعد – بشكل مؤقّت والّتي لا ينصح بها- أخذ الموافقة من قِبل الإدارة، إذ حدّدت الأخيرة حالات خاصّة ومحدّدة لهم، لأنّ هذه الخدمة سيتمّ إيقافها بشكل تدريجيّ، كما والجدير بالذّكر أنّ الامتحانات النّهائيّة لن تكون مُتاحة عن بُعد "عبر الإنترنت"، حتّى للّذين أخذوا الإذن بحضور الصّفوف عن بُعد.

## يرجى ملاحظة النّقاط الآتية:

- يمكنكم زيارة متجر الزّيّ المدرسيّ الخاصّ بالمدرسة طوال أيّام الأسبوع من السّاعة 8:30 صباحًا حتّى 3:30 عصرًا. (ويوم السّبت من السّاعة 9 صباحًا حتّى 11:30 قبل الظّهر). وتجنّباً للإزدحام، ينصح الأهل بالشّراء ابتداءً من هذا الأسبوع.
- يتوجّب تسديد جميع المستحقّات للفصل الدّراسيّ الأوّل قبل تاريخ 1 أيلول. إنّ محاسب المدرسة موجودٌ طوال أيّام الأسبوع من 8 صباحًا حتّى 3:30 عصرًا. (ويوم السّبت من السّاعة 9 صباحًا حتّى 11:30 قبل الظّهر). ووجنّباً للإزدحام ، ينصح الأباء بتسوية حساباتهم ابتداءً من هذا الأسبوع.

سيتمّ إرسال رسالة لإبلاغ أولياء الأمور والطّلّاب لتحميل الكتب الإلكترونيّة فور جهوزها. يرجى التّاكّد من أن ولدك يملك الجهاز اللّوحيّ حتّى يتمكّن من تنزيل الكتب الإلكترونيّة.

مواصفات الجهاز اللّوحيّ	
SPECIFICATIONS	RECOMMENDED
Operating System	Android™ Version 10.0 or above
Internal Storage	32 GB or above
Processor	8 Core or above
CPU Frequency	1.6 GHz or above
Memory (RAM)	2 GB or above
Screen Size (diagonal)	10.1 inches or above
Resolution	1920 x 1080 or above
SD Card Supported	Required
Stylus	Preferred

تعليم ولدك غايتنا. نتطلّع شوقًا إلى العام الدّراسيّ الجديد. أطيب التّحيّات إدارة المدرسة